
 

 

 

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

October 2011 

Our next district meeting will be in Santa Maria on November 11th 

and 12th.  At great personal danger, I have persuaded the Orcutt 

Lions Club to host the Friday Night Dinner – a Santa Maria Style BBQ 

with Tri-Tip, Chicken, and all the trimmings that go with it. 

On Saturday morning there will be a continental breakfast to start 

the day off right, and for lunch we will serve a ham and turkey Panini 

sandwich with a fruit plate and several types of salads. 

The actual meeting location will be at the Santa Maria School 

District’s administration building.  The rooms have all the latest 

technology for sound and visual systems, comfortable chairs, and 

lots of parking.  Flyers and reservation forms will be sent to every 

club Secretary, Cabinet Officers and the PDGs.  Overnight 

accommodations have been made at the Rose Garden Inn just off 

Highway 101 on East Main Street, next to Denny’s Restaurant. 

District Governor Dick Kane and District Secretary Margaret Dunlevy 

have a full but interesting day scheduled for you, so be sure to mark 

your calendars and plan to attend. 

VDG Tony Manuel 

 

DISTRICT 4-A3 CABINET MEETING TO BE HELD 

IN SANTA MARIA, NOVEMBER 11
TH

 & 12TH 
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A MESSAGE FROM 

 DISTRICT GOVERNOR DICK KANE 

 WE ARE GOING TO MAKE A SPECIAL EFFORT TO HELP THOSE CLUBS UNDER 20 

TO GROW.  YOU SHOULD BE HEARING FROM YOUR ZONE OR REGION CHAIR 

ASKING IF YOU WOULD LIKE DISTRICT HELP IN GROWING YOUR CLUB.  THOSE 

CLUBS THAT WOULD LIKE ASSISTANCE WILL BE THE DISTRICT'S PRIORITY FOR 

THE REST OF MY YEAR. 

THE NEXT DISTRICT MEETING WILL BE HELD IN SANTA MARIA ON NOVEMBER 

11 AND 12 OF 2011. THE FIRST NIGHTERS DINNER WILL BE HOSTED BY THE 

ORCUTT LIONS CLUB. SINCE THIS IS ALSO VETERANS DAY, THERE WILL BE A 

TRIBUTE TO OUR VETERANS AFTER DINNER. PLEASE JOIN US FRIDAY NIGHT. A 

PRELIMINARY AGENDA WILL BE SENT OUT SHORTLY. 

CLUBS IN OUR DISTRICT HAVE ALREADY AGREED TO PLANT OVER 1600 TREES. 

DON'T FORGET TO REPORT YOUR NUMBERS TO INTERNATIONAL ON THE CLUB 

ACTIVITIES FORM.  IF YOUR CLUB IS PARTICIPATING IN THE PENNIES FOR PINES 

PROGRAM, $68.00 WILL PURCHASE AROUND 200 TREES.  WHEN REPORTING 

TO INTERNATIONAL PLEASE USE THIS NUMBER FOR EVERY $68 DONATED. SO 

FAR ORCUTT LEADS THE DISTRICT IN THE NUMBER OF TREES PLEDGED WITH 

1200. 

                                                             DG DICK KANE 

 
  



 3 

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

   

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

     

A WORD FROM 

1st VDG 

TONY MANUEL 
My Fellow Lions, 

As I follow my District Governor around the 

district with his official visitations, I have 

become aware of all the different ways the 

members say our Pledge of Allegiance.   I am 

happy and proud of the fact the every Lions 

Club supports our country and our flag, and 

am proud to stand at attention with my fellow 

Lions to recite this pledge. 

I do have a request to all leaders.  Please lead 

off with something like, “Please stand and 

place your hand over your heart, or salute the 

flag, and say with me…..”   Don’t use “say after 

me” or “repeat after me”.   Also, I have been 

taught that there is no comma after the words 

“one nation”, so there should not be a pause 

in the recital.  It is a single phrase, “one nation 

under God” and should be said that way.    

But whatever way we recite the Pledge, 

remember the Flag represents the people of 

the United States, you and me, and say it with 

pride in our accomplishments. 

Yours in Lionism, 

VDG Tony Manuel 

 

Arroyo Grande Lions 
 
 

# 1 CLUB 

DISTRICT 4-A3 
 

 

Having Fun While Helping 

our Community 

 

Lompoc Host Lion Gator presents DG Dick and VDG Tony with 

DG Dick’s ‘Home Plate” and VDG Tony’s “Taz” emblem at the 

recent DG Visit to Lompoc Host.  These were both made by 

Lion Gator.  AWESOME JOB, Lion Gator! 
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A MESSAGE FROM OUR 2
ND
 VDG 

and CABINET SECRETARY 

MARGARET DUNLEVY 

Greetings Lions, 

I am writing this as Cabinet Secretary and as 2nd VDG, so I will include elements of both of those positions.  Also, 

just so you know, I am back in the classroom, so if you need me, please leave me a message on my cell 805-340-

5605 or e-mail me at either Margaret@venturalions.org or Dunlevy.margaret@gmail.com.  You may leave a 

message on my home phone 805-647-2067, but I probably will not hear it until that evening. 

As Cabinet Secretary, I am thrilled that we have most of our club secretaries reporting via the online WMMR 

format in a timely manner.  Please, Club Secretaries, if you have any changes that you need to input during the 

month, do so as soon as you are aware of those changes.  That will actually count as reporting for the month.  

Our district is down to only two clubs that are behind on membership reports as of the end of August and I am 

confident that those clubs will be on board and on time for September.  As far as dues payments to Lions Clubs 

International, it appears from the reports I have seen that all the clubs in District 4-A3 have moved into or are in 

the process of moving into the paid category.  I will check on MD-4 payments again soon and let the clubs know 

if there are any who need to bring their payments up to date.   

Remember that California District 4 Lions Student Speakers Contest will be getting underway shortly and a club 

must be in good standing – bills paid for LCI and MD-4 – to take part in that contest.  Our Student Speakers will 

be speaking to "What Could the America of Yesterday Teach the America of Tomorrow?"  This will be an exciting 

topic for the students to tackle and for all of us Lions to hear the speeches as they develop.  Be sure to send in 

your request for materials that came with your Multiple District 4 billing.  There was a sheet enclosed with a 

tear-off at the bottom to allow each club to submit their interest in taking part in the program and to show the 

name of the club’s Student Speakers chair.  The packets will go to the Lion who is listed on the form. 

As I have had the pleasure of visiting clubs with DG Dick Kane and sometimes on my own or with PCC Bill and 

Lion Lona Gilden (Saticoy Lions), I have been honored to meet new Lions and renew friendships with the other 

club members.  I regret that my job has kept me from making some of the official visits, but I am working on 

making my visits to those clubs.   

Membership in Lions Club International is a privilege that I hold dear and I just want to remind myself and every 

Lions in District 4-A3 that we need to be proud of what we do and seek to share that information with others in 

our communities.  We need to remember to ask non-Lions to become Lions, so we will have more hands for 

helping others.  At the end of June, District 4-A3 had 1,279 Lions members.  As of today, we have 1,268, or a net 

drop of 11.  4-A3 clubs are adding members, but we are losing a few more than we are gaining.  We have not 

yet found a way to stop death from taking our beloved Lions, but we certainly can be proactive about inviting 

new members and working to turn them into Proud Lions who will be hooked on Lionism and “We serve!” 

forever. 

(Continued page 6) 
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“Excellence in Community Service Award” 

The Joe Wullbrandt Award 

Member of Carpinteria Community since 1925. 
Past President of the Lions Club of Carpinteria “1956-1957” 

Joe has many memories of early years camping with his his family in his 1957 White Chevy truck, 

which he says is his “Pride and Joy”. 

 Joe designed, built and helped erect the original light poles for the Old Memorial field located at what 

is now Carpentaria Middle School. 

As president of Lions Club in 1956, he orchestrated the planting of all the Stone Pines Tree on 7th 

street. 

Joe built, donated, erected original flag pole on Linden Ave. (by Carp Ave).  Joe purchased the 

original flag, raising and lowering it daily for many years. 

Joe also assisted in the purchase the Lions Park in 1962 from the School board. He then spent the 

next 49 years building and maintaining the Lions Park. Plus he still goes out there every Saturday 

morning to help maintain the grounds.  

Joe was the owner of his Blacksmith/Welding shop at 655 Linden Ave. for over 50 years. There were 

always locals there "discussing" the issues of the town.  Joe was known as “Mayor of Lower Linden" 

 Past Member of the Carpentaria-Summerland Fire District Board. 

 

CARPINTERIA LION HONORED FOR YEARS OF SERVICE 

 

Lion Joe with several of his Lions Club members at the 

Rod & Roses Show as he received his award. 

Lion Joe’s ’57 White Chevy Truck, which he calls 

his “Pride & Joy”.  His award is proudly displayed 

in the front window. 
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GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM MEETING 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR 2
ND

 VDG  

(Continued) 

I am happy to report that Region N Chair Barbara Penney and Zone 8 Chair John Knittle hosted a session for 

Guiding Lions on 9-17-11.  Our very own candidate for international director, PDG Howard Hudson was the trainer 

and there were 9 other Lions in attendance.  Some were renewing their certification and others were being 

certified for the first time.  Developing Guiding Lions is a key element for assisting with the growth of District 4-A3.   

If you know of a potential new club, please let PDG Stan Sharpe, our Global Membership Chair know.  You can 

reach PDG Stan at sharpestan@gmail.com.   

Thank you sincerely for all you do as Lions!  Please be sure to sign up and attend the next district meeting which 

will be held on November 11 and 12, 2011.  There will be training for Student Speakers, so please make sure your 

club chair attends.  Let’s make a student from District 4-A3 the winner at the State level contest this coming June. 

Yours in service, 

Lion Margaret Dunlevy 

 

Many thanks to the Lions Clubs and Lions of District 4-A3 

for attending the Global membership Team Meeting!  Our 

goal is only to help build strong clubs and to help District 

4-A3 grow in membership any way we can. 

Please note a local Club Membership Team meeting will be 

announced in the next two weeks.  All clubs please attend, 

there will be much information given at this meeting. 

 

Thank you again,  

Global Membership Team Chair 

PDG Stan Sharpe 
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As we go about our daily lives, let’s remember those who are ill or have 

lost a loved one.   

Please keep the following Lions in your thoughts and prayers: 

The Miskel family – for the loss of PDG Leonard “Tim” Miskel  

PDG Jeff Roundy – for the loss of his mother 

PDG Tim Miskel was predeceased by his beloved wife, Lion Marial Miskell.  

Both have joined the Lions Club of Heaven and we all truly miss them. 

SATICOY LIONS SUPPORT THE BOYS & GIRLS CLUB 

The Saticoy Lions Club has donated $15,000 to the Boys & Girls Club in 

Saticoy and will be donating another $15,000 in early 2012, when their CD 

matures!   

Donations have also been made by Lion Leonard Ortiz and his wife.  

Leonard has been a Lion for 50 years!  A brick has also been purchased Lin 

Bob Gregorious and his wife, Madalyn.  Bricks are purchased for $1500 

each.  This is part of the “Buy A Brick –Build A Future” fundraising 

campaign for the new facility to be built in Saticoy Park. 

Charter Member, Bill Schneider Sr., has been instrumental in the past to 

keep the Saticoy Lions involved with the Boys & Girls Club and this project 

has been on-going for many years.  The Saticoy Lions Club will have their 

name placed where all can see it in the Club Patio entry area. 

WAY TO GO SATICOY LIONS! 

In Our Thoughts and Prayers 
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Nipomo Lions Annual Blacklake Golf Classic 

Raises $5,000 for Local Children’s Needs 

 

Over 60 golfers participated in the tournament, with 

more than 70 merchants and individual donating 

auction items, door prizes or sponsoring tee boxes.  83 

attended dinner. 

 

Proceeds from this event go directly to the Nipomo 

community by way of contributions to Backpacks & 

Glasses for Kids and many other worthwhile local 

organizations. 

 

The photo: Nipomo Lions' First Vice President 

Lynn McGill and Event Chairman Mark Westfall 

auction a painting by local artist Marsh Ackerman. 

 

Nipomo Lions Club President Bill Morrow 

presents Backpacks filled with items children 

will need as they are taken to foster homes.  

The Nipomo Lions Club has donated over 600 

backpacks to the Dept. of Social Services 

since the beginning of their club!  Great Job, 

Nipomo Lions!! 

NIPOMO LIONS CLUB AUCTION AND DONATIONS 

 

CAYUCOS LIONS CLUB 

MEMBERS HONORED 
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Hello to the great Lions of District 4-A3, 
  

What a fantastic year we all had. I would like to personally thank the 

Cabinet and Lions for all their support and help throughout my year. 

Without the continuous support of District 4-A3 of the Tri-Counties we 

would not of finished Number #1 in retention and Number #3 in a 

positive overall membership growth in the state of California.  
 

It was also my great honor at the International Convention in Seattle to 

represent District 4-A3 for 1 of 48 in the world to receive International 

President's Sid Scruggs highest District Gold Level: Harbor Light Master 

Award. 
  

I wish District Governor Dick and his cabinet all the best this year. I 

hope you give him all the support you gave me. We again can show MD-

4 and International what District 4-A3 serving the Tri- Counties can do. 
  

Thank you, 

IPDG Mike 
 

DISTRICT 4-A3 HONORED 

 AT INTERNTIONAL CONVENTION IN SEATTLE 
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AROUND THE DISTRICT WITH DG DICK KANE AND TEAM 

 

 

1
st

 VDG Tony Manual, 2
nd

 VDG 

and CS Margaret Dunlevy, Zone 

6 Chair Doug Winbury and 

Region O Chair Randy Burg 

joined DG Dick on his visitation 

to the Ventura Breakfast Lions 

Club. 

DG Dick and 1
st

 Lady Evelyn 

shown with Ventura 

Breakfast Lions President 

Sheri Clarke, Secretary Bette 

Harris and 2
nd

 VDG and 

Cabinet Secretary Margaret 

Dunlevy. 

Orcutt Lions Pres. Jack Rose, 

 IPP Louie Magdalano, Lompoc Host 

Pres. John  Keth and DG Dick with 

visiting Orcutt Lions Denise, 

Katherine, Lydia and Sheri. 
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What Happened to MERL (or MERLO)? 

If you examine the new GMT-D / GLT-D or DGT concepts it quickly becomes apparent that this is an 
evolution of the MERL or in some circles, MERLO project of previous years. To review, MERL stood for 

Membership, Extension, Retention and Leadership; some included Orientation to make the “O.” The GMT-D, 

GLT-D and DGT are acronyms for, respectively; Global Membership Team – District Coordinator, Global 

Leadership Team – District Coordinator and District Governor Team. 

The problem that our International Association has recognized with regard to our waning membership in 

Constitutional Area I&II, namely the USA and Affiliates, Canada, Bermuda and the Bahamas, that the MERL 

program was not achieving the intended or desired results. Although the Association is holding it’s own in 

global membership and even increasing somewhat, the membership numbers in the part of the world in which 

Lions was started are dropping, and drastically so. We all know why of course; one only has to look around 

our own District to see a significant number of clubs struggling to maintain 20 members, some significantly 

less than that. Remember, in order to charter a club one needs to have a minimum of twenty members, and per 

Lions Clubs International (LCI), a club should strive to maintain at least that number in it’s day to day 

operations. 

Along with the decision to revamp the Membership, Extension and Retention aspects of our programs and 

materials, the Association after much expense, research and effort, realized that the Leadership part of the 

previous program had in effect become the “Silent L”- if indeed it was ever really well developed to start with. 

The research had also exposed the fact that what was often stated off-handedly was actually quite true; namely 

we (the Lions in the US) don’t have a “membership problem,” we have a “leadership problem.” 

Without well-developed leadership skills, and the tools and resources to become trained as leaders, we will 

continue to struggle to maintain or retain our membership numbers. Not everyone has those tools at their 

disposal innately. As a matter of fact, one can easily correlate the decline of leadership skills to the 

demographic change that has taken place in our association in the US. Thirty, even forty or more years ago, 

many Lions members and especially those that took leadership positions at the Club and the District level were 

community business persons, who had the freedom and authority to take time from work to serve on projects 

and manage their Association. The same leadership skills that allowed them to be successful in their 

businesses were called upon in their roles in Lions. These days it is obvious that paradigm has shifted.  

One thing that the Association has recognized is that these skills can be developed; they are not solely reserved 

for those “born” with them. Along with making a wealth of Leadership Development tools available through 

LCI’s web site, this current program has put in place a set of leaders from each District and upwards, to 

Multiple, Area, Constitutional Area and to the International President himself. This “team” is here now, and is 

at your disposal; it is a resource to assist you (and your Club) towards success and greatness once again. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me for any needs you may have regarding this program, and keep in mind that  

along with the training given at the District Meetings, such as New Member Orientation, I am also available to 

bring various Leadership Development training seminars directly to you at the club, zone and region levels. 
 

(Continued next page) 

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP TEAM HIGHLIGHTS 
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Also, I’d encourage your club’s leadership to look into the Club Excellence Process (CEP), an overview of 

which can be found on the LCI website. I, and a number of other GLT-D’s, as well as some of the District 

leadership liaisons have just completed training as CEP Facilitators a few weeks ago. This tool is an 

evolution of the Healthy Clubs Toolbox of years ago, and has also been redesigned for relevance to our 

current needs. 

I look forward to hearing from you. My contact information is in the District Directory, and on-line on the 

District’s website. GLT-D Pete Mueller 

9/22/11 

 

Dear Club Presidents,                                                                                                                  

At the last district meeting in Morro Bay, we discussed setting up a fundraiser events calendar for all clubs.  I 

realize this requires a lot of advance planning, but I feel this would be very helpful to all our clubs’ 

community service efforts.   At this meeting it was discovered that many clubs had fundraising projects, ie. 

Golf tournaments, on the same day, and by having a district wide planning calendar, the duplication would 

be reduced or eliminated.    Bring your planning calendar to the district meeting in Santa Maria in 

November, and be sure to post your actual scheduled events on our district website, lions4a3.org.  Call me 

or see me at the district meeting.  See you in Santa Maria! 

VDG Tony Manuel                                                                                                                      

 

LET’S CALENDAR IT! 
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HORSESHOES FOR CITY OF HOPE 

FEATURING CARPINTERIA, THE BIG RED ONE 

 AND OJAI VALLEY LIONS 

Carpinteria Pres. Mark 

Westfall would like to thank 

everyone for visiting Lions 

Park and sharing in the fun. 

This was a great event. 
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SANTA MARGARITA LIONS GEARING UP FOR CANDY SALES 

It’s that time of year again!  The famous Santa Margarita Candy Project takes place on Saturday 
and Sunday, November 5th and 6th.  

Cooking starts at 6:00 AM Saturday and making the trays of candy begins at 7:00 AM and continues 
all day until 6:00-7:00 PM.  Boxes are packed from 11:00 AM-6:00 PM.  Help is needed between 
Noon to 6:00 PM, but come anytime you are available. 

Sunday starts again at 6:00 AM and help is needed to pack, weigh and crack candy. 

Help is also needed for clean up from 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM, Those who have been here in the past 
have enjoyed the work and making old fashioned English Toffee. 

The Toffee is $10 per box and will be available at the Cabinet Meeting in Santa Maria. 

Since we usually run out early on the first day it would be safer to be here to help make the candy 
on Saturday or Sunday and get your candy then! 

If you have any questions or wish to schedule a time to help please email Lion Tom Severn at 
searstom11@aol.com.  You can also email Lion Tom your order and he will reserve it for you to pick 
up at the November District Meeting in Santa Maria. 

        

Santa Margarita 

Lions Club 

STUDENT SPEAKER CONTEST WORKSHOP  

On Saturday morning, November 12, District Student Speaker Chair Sheri 

Hughes will be holding a workshop for the Student Speaker Contest.  This 

year’s topic, “What Could the America of Yesterday Teach the America of 

Tomorrow”, is already gaining interest in area schools.  

This meeting must be attended by all Club, Zone and Region Chairs.  We 

will discuss rules, changes and clarifications.  Everyone is invited to 

attend. 
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District Directory 2011-12 Updates  as of 9/27/11 

Page 26 

Morro Bay 

President Rollin Bigbee email is : rsbigbee@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary Ray McKelvey email is: raymac@earthlink.net  

Page 30 

Santa Maria Valley 

President Joan Fletcher: 851 Wayland Place, Santa Maria, CA 93455  (new 9/27/11) 

 (H) 805-937-1972 

Treasurer Gail Hubble: 4586 Martin Ave, Santa Maria, CA 93455 

 (H) 805-937-4911  (E) gailhubble@hotmail.com 

Page 33 

Vandenberg Village 

President Lorraine Waldau (Lion Wally) 

Membership Ann McCarty (Bob) 

Page 34 

President Michael Dawson email is: miked@specialtycrane.net 

Secretary Michael Prather email is prathermg@aol.com 

Page 43 

Camarillo Amber’s Light – meets 6:30 PM 

Page 63 

*PDG Larry Prince (Lion Marge) 

Page 64 

*PDG Tim Miskel (deceased) (Lion Mariel) 

Page 80 

Sharon Mohr – MD4 staff member 
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SUPPORT THE CITY OF HOPE AND JOIN IN THE 15
TH

 ANNUAL 

WALK FOR HOPE ON SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 6TH 

Do something important for the health of the women in your life and join the 

 movement to fight women’s cancers today.  

 
 

If you start today and raise just $15 each week, you can easily reach the suggested $150 

 fundraising goal. Fundraising gets us closer to cures, so take your first step on this journey to 

 HOPE and register today.  

Amplify our Voice! 

 

Please help us spread the word: Tweet and/or post to promote the 15th annual Walk for Hope 

 and we’ll mail you a special thank-you gift! Just tag City of Hope in your Facebook post or 

 @cityofhope on Twitter, or email us a screenshot or link to your post. 

 

Sample Post (...be sure to 'Like' City of Hope so you can to tag us. 

Only 15 weeks away from City of Hope's Walk for Hope! Join me at http://walk4hope.org to help  

all women live longer, healthier lives. 

 

Sample Tweet 

Only 15 weeks away from @cityofhope's #walk4hope! Join me at http://walk4hope.org to help  

all women live longer, healthier lives. 

 

More tips on how to spread the word about Walk for Hope. 

Date 

Sunday, Nov. 6, 2011 

 

Location 

City of Hope 

1500 E. Duarte Road 

Duarte, CA 91010  

 

Questions? Contact us! 

800-266-7920 

walk4hope@coh.org 
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As District 4A3 Historian, I collect and save all kinds of District information. Some people find old 

data interesting while others find it boring. Some people find numbers boring and some find them 

interesting. Since membership is always a topic of conversation in Lions, I obtained a summary from 

International on how members of our District are doing with membership key awards. The data is 

from International and could have errors. As a matter of fact, I found one in my Club and will be 

working to get it corrected.  

   

According to Lions International the following are the leaders in District 4A3 in obtaining (and 

keeping for at least a year) new members. On top of the list is our only Grand Master (50 members) 

Lion Robert Hernandez from PV. At 35 is PDG Frank McMullen (Lompoc) followed by Sr. Masters 

(25) Alton Fuller (PV), Richard Jorgensen (Cambria), Richard Moody (Lompoc), PDG Jerry Harwin 

and Bill Redding (S B Host and Glenn Goos (Ventura DT). We also have 3 Masters (20) and 4 Sr. 

Builders (15).  

   

PDG Bill Cady  

Historian 
 

A Touch of History – From Our Historian 
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                             says, 

“Hit a Grand Slam for Lions!”“Hit a Grand Slam for Lions!”“Hit a Grand Slam for Lions!”“Hit a Grand Slam for Lions!” 

Team 4Team 4Team 4Team 4----A3 for 2011A3 for 2011A3 for 2011A3 for 2011----2012:2012:2012:2012:    

                  DG Dick Kane 

         1
st

 VDG Tony Manuel 

     2
nd

 VDG Margaret Dunlevy 

               Join us at a meeting: 

   1
st

 three Thursdays of each month, 

              at the Derby Club  

        Ventura Co. Fair Grounds 

         12:00 noon – 1:00 pm 

   Call Secretary PCC Bill @ 383-6200 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Lions, 

Our eyeglass collection efforts are going great!  Many clubs are 

collecting glasses and sending them for recycling.  Our district 

supports the Avenal Project, where prisoners at Avenal Prison are 

doing the actual recycling.  Our district Chairperson, Lion Sandy 

Greenberg, will present a report on the Avenal Project at our 

November District Meeting.  Be sure to attend and bring 

information back to your clubs on this district supported project. 

VDG Tony Manuel 
 

  

Hello Fellow Lions and Friends!! We've kicked off our 

fundraiser for a piece of stained glass art! Enter for 

your chance to win an 18 x 23 Majestic Lion Stained 

Glass piece similar to the picture here. The colors are 

warm browns and tans with one difference being a 

whispy blue sky instead of the green that is depicted in 

this picture. Tickets are 1 for $5 or 6 for $20. If you'd 

like to buy a ticket(s)...please drop us a line and we'll 

make sure we get it to you. The drawing will be held on 

Dec. 3rd at the VVLC Winter Social. Good Luck and 

thank you so much for your support of our fundraiser!! 

Ann Saunders McCarty 
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A BEAUTIFUL LEGACY OF TREES 

ORCUTT LION FAMILY DONATES 1200 TREES 

 

 My father, Steve Rider, passed away this year on July 5.  He just turned 90 in April and 
was in reasonably good health for someone his age.  An accidental fall took him away 
too quickly and left our family in shock.  He was a good man who lived a good life.  He 
loved gardening, hunting and fishing.  He was happiest when he was outdoors just 
enjoying the sunshine and fresh air.   

When I heard about Lions International President Tam’s tree planting campaign, I knew 

that I had to participate.  I approached my family, friends and fellow Orcutt Garden Club 

members about a program called Pennies for Pines.  Through this program we are able to 

purchase trees to be planted in the Los Padres National Forest.  For $68, the National 

Forestry Service will plant one acre of trees.  This is about 200 trees.  The people who 

donate are remembered on a plaque at the planting site.  So far we have raised enough 

money to purchase 1200 trees.    

My dad would love that he was responsible for six acres of woodlands.  I also know he is 

in heaven because he does not have to weed those acres and that’s what heaven is all 

about.   

Kathryn ScottKathryn ScottKathryn ScottKathryn Scott 

 

 

TREE TALLY BY CLUB 

So far the Lions of District 4-A3 have planted, 

or promised to plant: 

Cayucos  1 

Santa Maria Valley 1 

Ventura Breakfast 2 

Vandenberg Village 401 

Pleasant Valley 10 

Paso Robles 2 

Amber Lights 203 

Simi Valley 604 

Morro Bay 19 

Orcutt 1200 

Santa Maria Sunrisers 200 
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